
   

 

 
Kara Krueger 
Director – Legal Regulatory, PSEG Long Island 
 
333 Earle Ovington Blvd. 
Uniondale, New York 11553 
516-647-4030 
kara.krueger@pseg.com 

  

April 15, 2024 

 

Hon. Michelle Phillips 

Secretary 

New York State Department of Public Service 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 

Re: Case 25-T-______ - Application of PSEG Long Island LLC on Behalf of and as 

Agent for the Long Island Lighting Company d/b/a LIPA for an Amendment to 

the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need Issued in Case 

26333 for the Commercial Avenue Equipment Project 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

PSEG Long Island LLC, on behalf of and as agent for the Long Island Lighting Company d/b/a LIPA, a 

wholly-owned subsidiary of the Long Island Power Authority (the “Applicant”) submits herewith for filing 

its Application for an Amendment to the Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need 

Issued in Case 26333 for the Commercial Avenue Equipment Project (the “Application”). 

The Public Notice of this filing, a copy of which is included in the Application (Appendix C, Attachment 

C-1), was published in a newspaper of general circulation in the Project area pursuant to 16 NYCRR § 85-

2.10(c). 

One electronic copy of the Application has been served on each of the parties on the statutory service list, 

and proof of such service is being filed on even date herewith. 

Pursuant to the request of DPS Staff, the Applicant will deliver two hard copies of the Application to DPS 

Staff in Albany, and one hard copy to the DPS Long Island office, on or about the week of April 28, 2025. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
/s/ Kara Krueger 

Kara Krueger 

Director – Legal Regulatory  

 

Enclosure 

cc: Statutory Service List 

  

 


